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Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	6
	Name:
	John Resha

	Proposed No.:
	2012-0265
	Date:
	July 31, 2012


SUBJECT


An ordinance adding Everett Transit to the list of eligible transportation service providers in the County's employee transportation program.
SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2012-0243 would formally add Everett Transit to the employee transportation program for purposes of subsidizing employee transit trips.
BACKGROUND

On 9 October 1995, by Motion 9679, the Council approved the Employee Transportation Program, in response to the State's Commute Trip Reduction Act.
  Under the County's program, County employees received incentives for using  alternatives to single-occupancy vehicles in commuting to and from work. One of those incentives was a fully-subsidized transit pass, known as a Flexpass, for County employees.  This Flexpass has evolved with the deployment of the One Regional Card for All fare payment/management system (also known as ORCA).

Section 3.12.188 of the King County Code currently provides for subsidized transit passes to be honored by public transportation services operated by or under the authority of:

· Community Transit 

· King County;

· King County Ferry District;

· Kitsap Transit; 

· Pierce Transit; and
· Sound Transit.

ANALYSIS

The proposed legislation amends KCC 3.12.188 to add "Everett Transit" to the list of eligible agencies for the employee transit subsidy.  This insertion will support the approximately 1,250 employee transit trips taken by King County employees connecting with the broader transit system.  This addition is consistent with the Council approved Employee Transportation Program, which calls for subsidizing employee transit trips.
The fiscal note (attachment 3) identifies an annual impact of only $556, the funding of which was included in the adopted 2012 budget.
REASONABLENESS

Approval of Proposed Ordinance 2012-0265 would constitute a reasonable business decision.

ATTACHMENTS
1. Proposed Ordinance 2012-0265 
2. Executive’s Transmittal Letter

3. Fiscal Note
� The Commute Trip Reduction Act was a direct result of the State's passage of the Growth Management Act ("GMA") and the GMA's policy direction to provide efficient transportation.  
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